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From Jim Manning (Prep ‘60) 

For many years I have been the web administrator for a web site 
(www.ssppalumni.com) the focus of which has been the Parish Neighborhood in 
which I was raised surrounding SS Peter & Paul in the South Bronx.  I did not 
create the web site.  The creator died too young, and I have administrated same 
since. 

I am now living in The Villages, Florida enjoying a great lifestyle.  Covid-19 hits 

and we all hide out in our bunkers going out only to buy food and see doctors.  

My wife reads books and I play on my computer.  Sooner than later, I catch up 

or run out of steam on a lot of undone projects.  I start 

Reunion Luncheon 
Classes of ‘65-68 College and Prep 

When:  Friday, October 22nd  

Time:  1 PM 

Place:  VILLA MOSCONI—69 Mac Dougal Street NYC  

Cost:  $85 per person (cash only) includes beer, wine and soft drinks. 

The menu will start with Hot & Cold Antipasti, Pasta, Entrée (five choices) 
Please email: Joe Murphy at joemurf2@aol.com  if you plan on attending. 

 

Once again the Prep/College Alumni Association brings you the latest issue of 
Memorare. The newsletter’s title is especially apt with this issue as we highlight 
the efforts of one alumnus to pass on the flame of memory in a very unique way. 
We also have the announcement of reunion dinner for the classes of 1965 through 
68. Unfortunately ,we also carry a few notices of alumni who have passed. We 
include a poem by an Prep alumnus that is particularly fitting as we approach Vet-
erans’ Day. Finally, scattered throughout are the usual “Who Said That?” “Know 
your Greek (or else!) and other minutiae that should, on a cold winters’ night 
(except for those of you in Florida!!) warm your hearts. 

Everyone knows the royal family of the NFL, the Mannings: Archie, Peyton and Eli, 
but it is a little known fact that Cathedral has its own royal family of Mannings: 
John, Jim and Dennis who attended in the 1960’s. Jim has established a web-
site/”Wall” that lists the obituaries and “Journeys” of faculty and alumni from the 
1960’s. Among the tidbits he uncovered is the fact that Martin Scorsese (yes, 
THAT, Martin Scorsese) lurked through the halls as a student at old 555 for a brief 
time before transferring to Cardinal Hayes. Imagine the possibilities if he didn’t. 
No “Gangs of New York???” He invites alumni to help him build his “Wall” by 
sending him their journeys and is seeking younger alumni to carry it on. It seems 
that his efforts and the Boards mission are in lock-step. Read about Jim’s efforts 
and consider building that “Wall” higher with your own contribution. 

As always, we invite reader comments and participation. Tell us about your class 
activities, reunions, etc. Tell us about your memories of your days in the system. 
Keep the story going. 

In this Edition 

Continued on page 2 Christmas  
Get Together 

Mark your calendars for Wed., 
Dec. 1st  at 6PM for our annual 

Christmas alumni get together at 
the Cardinal O’Connor Residence. 

 
Details and reservation infor-

mation will be coming soon via 
regular mail. 

http://www.ssppalumni.com


College and Prep Directo-

ries and Class Listings 

 

Alumni directories by class 

year along with contact infor-

mation is available at: 

http://stlukes-parish.org/

cathedral 

Note: Contact information is 

not available for every alum-

nus.  Class listings are also 

available for all classes at the 

same location. 

Thanks to St. Luke the Evange-

list Parish in Westborough, MA  

for providing hosting space. 

 

Who said that!? 
In the last edition we asked 
who said: 

Q. Apples! 
 

A  Fr. James Griffin  
in response to any student 
who answered his question 
with a non-sequitur.  

 

This Edition’s question 

 

Q. Who used the term: 

“The Vegetable Subjunc-

tive” in their Latin classes?   

Give an example.  

 

Answer in the next issue. 
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 thinking about and looking for interesting new projects. 

Now one of my classmates, John Gildea, has been maintaining and updating a pa-
per and electronic list of Cathedral Alumni associated with our vintage.  On this list 
were classmates that were designated as deceased.  Now I have a web site which I 
totally control and have used for side projects not connected with SS Peter & Paul.  
I decided that I was going to establish a new side project, a Web Page WALL 
(www.ssppalumni.com/wall.htm) containing the OBITS of Cathedral Prep+ individ-
uals. 

I soon began running out of available information on the internet.  I said to myself, 

what next! 

I said to myself, what about adding to the WALL the JOURNEY’s of those still alive!  

I started with myself.  Then my older brother John (He did not have a choice).  

Then I started scrubbing the internet for others I knew to be still alive.  Then my 

brother started telling me about intellectuals in his vintage (The Elders).  Scrub!  

Scrub!  Scrub! 

During this process, I decided to start telephoning former classmates whose num-

bers were on Gildea’s list just to touch base during COVID.  The purpose was to 

commune and catch-up.  The chats were interesting and uplifting.  I recommend 

we all reach out.  We are not getting younger.  For those unanswered calls, I left 

several messages with no return calls.  That was depressing.  I got six volunteers 

and many promises.  The promises tell me they are feverishly “thinking” about a 

submission during their terribly busy schedules.  

In early June 2021, I came across two FACEBOOK Groups about the Cathedral Prep 

College Alumni Association and Cathedral Manhattan I did not know existed.  I 

joined the Groups and posted on one, the existence of my Cathedral Web Page 

WALL.  I have since communed with Bill Bishop, Ed Behn and Joe Murphy.  My wife 

is becoming suspicious of Joe Murphy.  She thinks I commune more with him than 

her since we, Joe and I, became acquainted.  She may be right.  Joe Murphy has 

been an engine of research and information.  Interest in the WALL is exploding as 

of July 1, 2021.  As one of my classmates described, “It is mission creep”.   

I have experienced great joy and satisfaction in this endeavor.  I do believe that 

those who are viewers of my web page take great joy in reading both the OBITS 

and the JOURNEY’s of their fellow travelers in life.  It’s all in one place.  I continue 

to encourage the “Feverish Thinkers” to sit down and think and document their 

Life Journey.  Even if it is not submitted for posting on the Cathedral Wall, it is 

something that Children, Grand Children and Great Grandchildren will be forever 

grateful.  Think about it.  Posting your Life Journey is free.  OBITS are awfully ex-

pensive and don’t say much about who you truly are. 

This project, to be a continued success and of interest to all, needs research and 
input from many individual Alumni.  My email address is 
Hegney750Apt9@aol.com . 

James M Manning, The Villages, Florida, Cathedral Prep 56-60 

 

Jim Manning Continued 

http://stlukes-parish.org/cathedral
http://stlukes-parish.org/cathedral
http://www.ssppalumni.com/wall.htm
mailto:Hegney750Apt9@aol.com


Know your Greek 
Note: Many alumni have demanded 

an equal sidebar honoring Greek in 

addition to Latin.  Here is an excerpt 

from the 1968 yearbook. 

 

F r. William Zoshak (aka. “Don’t 

Mess with  Bill—The Marvellets)” 

“To begin with all words are de-

rived from the Greek ‘eu’.” 

 

See the following for details:: 

https://www.etymonline.com/

word/eu- 

 

Fr. Zoshak taught English in the Prep 

and would begin each class reviewing 

the previous day’s assignment from  

his favorite book—”Word Power.” 
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Arlington 

God, well I know these quiet, sweeping hills  

Are hallowed by five hundred thousand lives 

Laid down for others. Yet, I must report  

That we for whom they sacrificed are lost.  

We sorely need, in this distempered time, 

Their courage under fire - and their faith. 

 

God, have mercy on my timid heart:  

I grasp; I fret; I count on bolder souls  

To keep me safe. I linger in this place 

Of stilled potential – longing for a breath 

Of reassurance from these honored dead. 

God, give me strength before you give me peace. 

 

God, let me work a patch of famished earth,  

And give it over to a valiant cause.  

Until I do, I’m just an aging man:  

No more worthy of my pleasant life  

Than I will be of caisson, stars and stripes, 

Or hero’s grave when I am finally dead. 

 

God, let me do a year of useful work,  

And only then make bold to venerate 

This vale of honor with my tears and prayers -  

And whisper to a fallen soldier’s ghost,  

“Today, I honored your brief days of light 

By tending to the world you died to save.” 

 

The above was submitted by Fr. Charles Kavanaugh 

J.R. McCarthy  (Prep ‘80) penned the following poem.  As we look to commemo-

rate all those who have served in the armed forces this Veteran’s Day, J.R.’s po-

em should help us to remember all who served and now lie in rest at our National 

Cemetery. 

Requiescat in pace et in amore  
Joseph O'Callaghan 3/13/21  obit 

Rev. Msgr. Dermot R. Brennan (college '50)  4/19/21  obit 

Paul M. Lenci (prep '68) 6/25/21  obit 
Note: Over $3,000 was donated by Paul’s classmates to the   
Alzheimer’s Association in remembrance. 

Dr. Paul P. Brooke (college '62) 8/23/21  obit 

Rev. Charles F. Smarsh (college '58) 8/25/21  obit 

Kevin M. Fitzgerald (faculty) 9/15/21  obit 

Anthony P. Andreacchi (prep '81) 9/19/21  obit 

Michael Heffernan (prep '83) 9/19/21 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Sah_c48z3g8
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Sah_c48z3g8
https://www.etymonline.com/word/eu-
https://www.etymonline.com/word/eu-
http://ssppalumni.com/Cathedral/rip_OCallaghan%20Joseph.htm
http://ssppalumni.com/obits/rip_BrennanDermotR.htm
http://ssppalumni.com/Cathedral/rip_LenciPaulM.htm
http://ssppalumni.com/obits/rip_BrookePaulPeter.htm
https://www.legacy.com/us/obituaries/siadvance/name/charles-smarsh-obituary?pid=199974394
http://ssppalumni.com/Cathedral/rip_FitzgeraldKevinM.htm
http://ssppalumni.com/Cathedral/rip_AndreacchiAnthontP.htm


Facebook Group 

For those who use Face-
book, we have a group and 
you can check for infor-
mation and updates. This is 
the site address: https://
www.facebook.com/
groups/1031291000372044
/ 
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Know your Latin 

 
Older forms of English kept 
Latin’s gender-specific suffixes -
tor and -trix; tor is for men and 
trix is for women. So a male pilot 
is an aviator, a female pilot is an 
aviatrix. A male fighter is a gladi-
ator, a female fighter is a gladi-
atrix. 
 
This contrasts with the modern 
system, where tor is for both 
men and women, and trix are for 
kids. 

 

Class Notes 

Once again we are  soliciting submissions.   

 

Also please  include your name and class as well  If it's someone else's infor-

mation, the class (college? prep?) year of graduation of the subject.  

You can send the information to Bill Bishop (BillB70@optimum.net). Please 

include  "Alumni class note" in the subject line. 

Lessons from West End Avenue 
 by Bill Bishop 

Fr. Harry Browne was a character. There can be no doubt about that. Hiding 

one of the fugitive Berrigan brothers in a closet in his rectory and the 

“secret” life he led that resulted in a wife and three children would, I think, 

cement that title. My own encounter with his “other side” took place in my 

senior year of high school. The Cathedralite was the high school paper and I 

was assigned the “Faculty Spotlight” column. Usually, I got to write these 

bland Fr. Soandso was born in the Bronx in 1928, blah, blah, blah. Harry 

Browne, over the years (for reasons now obvious) had never consented to 

be interviewed by anyone ever. By some chance, he had taken a liking to me 

from Freshman year on and so my editor challenged me to “get his story.” I 

started the nagging, whining process right in September of senior year. Al-

most every time I encountered him in the hallways, I asked him for an inter-

view. Over and over again. I was relentless. Finally, I wore him down and he 

consented --- with one condition. I had to spend an afternoon with him at 

St. Gregory’s Parish so he could show me something. 

To make a long story short, I spent a few hours at St. Gregory’s (no I didn’t 

see a Berrigan. At least I don’t think I did) while he got to show me the 

things he was doing there – establishing a soup kitchen, a drop-in center, 

etc. All for the poor of the parish. Of course, being the narcissistic SoB I was 

in those days. I did not appreciate anything he was trying to tell me until 

many years later. All I could think of at the time was my “coup” in 

“capturing his story.”  

Ironically, Harry Browne died the same morning as Dorothy Day. His wife, 

Flavya Alaya, summed up his death this way,” The Greater Catholic Worker 

taking the lesser with her on her way.” 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/1031291000372044/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1031291000372044/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1031291000372044/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1031291000372044/

